

Prescription Monitoring Information eXchange



Advancing PDMP Data Sharing Through Standardization and Innovation

PMIX Executive Committee

Date/time: Wednesday, April 22nd at 12-1p ET (11a-12p CT, 10-11a MT, 9-10a PT)

Dial-in: 866-200-5786 **Meeting ID:** 7367 8822 01 **Participant ID:** #

Conference Call Attendance

Region	Voting Members:				Alternate Member:	
	Attendance:		Attendance:		Attendance:	
North	Kevin Borchert (NE)	Y	Shannon Whitman (MN)	Y	Chad Garner (OH)	Y
East	Rodd Kelly (MA)	Y	Stan Murzynski (PA)	Y	Scott Szalkiewicz (CT)	Y
South	Jean Hall (KY)	Y	Sheila Pierce (GA)	N	Jamie Turpin (AR)	N
West	Tina Farales (CA)	Y	Ron Larsen (UT)	Y	Vacant	N

Federal:	Name:	Attendance:
Bureau of Justice Assistance	Rebecca Rose	N
Executive Committee Support:		
PDMP TTAC, IIR	Jim Giglio	Y
PDMP TTAC, IIR	Patrick Knue	Y
Guests:		

Conference Call Agenda/Minutes

➤ Roll Call

Quorum established

➤ Approval of Minutes from 3-25-2020

Jean Hall (KY) requested motion to approve the minutes. Chad Garner (OH) made a motion to approve the minutes.

No discussion.

Unanimously approved.

➤ Alternate Metadata Schema Update

Patrick Knue (TTAC) and Jean Hall (KY) met with Tom Carlson (Carlson Consulting). Jean mentioned that additional clarification is needed. New PMPi transactions that came out have some of the elements of the meta data schema (not named correctly and some missing). Jean Hall (KY) asked Chad Garner (OH), Rodd Kelly (MA) and anyone else who may be interested to have a meeting to review the differences of the schema. Jean Hall (KY) asked Patrick Knue (TTAC) to set up the call.

➤ Subcommittee Updates

- Operations Subcommittee – Kevin Borchert (NE)

- Patient Matching Workgroup

Kevin Borchert (NE) gave update. The patient matching workgroup met this week and planned to review the Office of the National Coordinator's (ONC) report, but was postponed until ONC can provide updates. The patient matching workgroup is currently reviewing data elements in the ASAP PAT section and metrics that could be captured.

- Technical Architecture Subcommittee – Ron Larsen (UT)

16th meeting was postponed

Ron Larsen (UT) gave the update. The workgroup is currently waiting on Tom Carlson (Carlson Consulting) to get the Schematron data to the group. Tom Carlson (Carlson consulting) is reviewing the changes ASAP 4.2B that may play on the PMIX XML. However, the last contact Tom Carlson (Carlson Consulting) had with the PMIX committee, he stated he had some questions. Patrick Knue (TTAC) will set up a call with Tom Carlson (Carlson Consulting), Ron Larsen (UT), and Jean Hall (KY) to discuss the questions he had.

- Standards Compliance Subcommittee – Chad Garner (OH)

Jean Hall (KY) gave the update. The group decided on 3 tier compliance allowing for different data sets to be certified. The workgroup is currently setting criteria for the different standards and have established all criteria except the data request standard.

Patrick Knue (TTAC) and Jim Giglio (TTAC) will put the information into one document so the group can start working on policies for the standards.

- Other Business

- Review of PMIX goals

Jean Hall (KY) spoke to this section. A spreadsheet was emailed out to the group with the goals. The leadership met and assigned categories to the goals. A discussion occurred about what goals should be prioritized. Jean requested that the committee to review the ‘in progress’ and ‘not started’ and rank the goals to properly prioritize (1 to 9 1 is highest 9 is lowest) and send them to Pat Knue (TTAC) for compilation and ranking. Jean Hall (KY) stated that we should not rank the ‘almost completed’ because they would be continued to be worked on. No new goals were received before this meeting.

- PMIX website

Jean hall (KY) gave the update. Logos were discussed by the workgroup. The workgroup voted on their top logo choices (which was sent as an attachment to the executive committee), but welcome feedback from the executive committee. The workgroup wanted something on the logo the implied movement of information (hence the ‘Swooshy thing’ on a lot of the logos.) Kevin Borchert (NE) discussed which two of the logos were the favorite of the group. Logos 1,3,5 were consistently liked by people. Shannon Whitman (MN) liked the 1 and 5 logos. Jean Hall (KY) likes logo 5 because of the colors but is not married to any colors. Shannon Whitman (MN) mentioned that logo 1 is not ADA compliant because of gray on gray.

- Next Meeting: Wednesday, May 27th at 12p ET

- Action Items

Patrick Knue (TTAC) will set up two calls with Tom Carlson.

Patrick Knue (TTAC) Reach out to IIR logo developers and fix colors.

The PMIX Executive Committee will prioritize goals and email them to Patrick Knue (TTAC).